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Background: Primary Periocular Basal Cell Carcinoma (BCC) is a high-risk tumor. Mohs
Micrographic Surgery (MMS) is considered the most effective technique as it has the
highest cure rate while spares healthy tissue. Tumors located in the medial canthus have
higher risk of canalicular laceration during tumor excision.

Observation: A 55-year old male presented with 1-year history of a plaquelike indurated
lesion in the medial canthus. A previous biopsy was performed and the histopathological
examination revealed a micronodular BCC. The patient was treated with a multidisciplinary
approach. Before we started the MMS the ophthalmologist inserted a lachrymal stent
(Crawford Intubation Sets), to maintain patency of the lachrymal apparatus. After
intubation we started the excision of the tumor (Debulking) followed by 2 mm margin. All
margins were studied under the microscope and demonstrated cancer cells reaching the
entire depth of the excised fragment. More tissue was removed and the final tissue samples
examined were clear of cancer. MMS allowed us to remove as little normal tissue as
possible and avoided laceration of the lachrymal pathways. The ophthalmologist performed
the eyelid reconstruction with Single Transposition Flap from the glabella, followed by
Canthotomy of the lower eyelid. After some weeks Canthopexy of the lower eyelid was
necessary. The Crawford stent was only removed after 4 months, as sometimes even if the
tumor spares the lachrymal canaliculus, the healing process can obstruct the lachrymal
system. Our patient didn’t have any lachrymal drainage disturbance and also achieved a
very good cosmetic result.



Key Message: Surgical excision of Periocular Basal Cell Carcinomas (BCC) using Mohs
Micrographic Surgery helps eyelid reconstruction and should be carefully considered both
for functional and esthetic outcomes. Lachrymal intubation before surgery helped the
lachrymal drainage system and avoided epiphora. Multidisciplinary approach, whenever
possible,  is the best option for the patient with periocular tumors.
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